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UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Opening hours are  
Monday 8.15am-9.15am 

and 
Thursday 8.15am-9.15am  

and 2.30pm-3.30pm 
 
 
 

DATES  
FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

THIS WEEK… 
 
 
 

Wednesday 28 June to 
Friday 30 June 

Parent, Teacher, Student 
Conferences 

 

Thursday 29 June 
Stage 2 Soccer Gala Day 

 

Friday 30 June 
Chisholm’s Got Talent  

Grand Final 
 

Last Day of Term 2 
 

Sundays  
Parish Mass 9:30am 

in the MPA  
 

 

 

 

 

 

FUTURE DATES… 
 
 
 

Monday 17 July 
School resumes for Term 3 

 

Monday 17 July to 
Wednesday 19 July 

Year 6 Canberra Excursion 
 

Friday 28 July 
Super Hero Mufti Day 

 
Friday 4 August 

Cybersmart Parent Meeting 
9.15am 

 
Wednesday 9 August 

Cybersmart Parent Meeting 
6pm – 7pm 

 
 
 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Friends,  
 

Thank you for everything you do in making Chisholm the wonderful community it is. I 
refer to the partnership between home and school and the trust you place in us in 
making decisions that benefit all of our children; socially, emotionally academically and 
spiritually. As the holidays approach, I am looking forward to spending some quality time 
with my family as I’m sure you will be doing the same with yours. It has been a busy term 
and everyone deserves a restful break. 
 

This week you have the opportunity to meet with your child’s class teacher through Parent 
Teacher Student Conferences. It is a school expectation that all children participate in the 
conferences so that each student’s learning and progress for the semester can be shared 
with all concerned. Please use this time to celebrate achievements and set goals for the 
future. 

 
  

I want to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Baxter our Sports Co-ordinator. She is an 
excellent sports teacher and always works above and beyond in the best interests of all 
students at our school.  
 

We farewell Miss Elissa Allen, and thank her for her time in 5 Grey this year. She has 
established some wonderful relationships with the students in her class and has 
contributed to our school community beautifully. 
 

Mrs Janet Young will not be returning to Chisholm in 2017. We wish Janet and her family 
all the very best of health and happiness for the future. A new teacher for Year 5 Grey 
will be announced this week. 
 

Finally, I wish to thank Mrs Vennessa Goode our School Counsellor who will be leaving 
Chisholm this week. She has made a wonderful contribution to our community over the 
last 8 and a half years. I know we will all miss her expertise, professionalism and 
friendship. Her new school at St Joseph’s Kingswood is fortunate to have her. We at 
Chisholm Catholic Primary are the better for having known and worked with her. Thanks, 
from all of us at Chisholm, Vennessa. 
      

Take Care 

Michael 
 

 

SCHOOL PRAYER 
This is our Catholic school 

Let peace dwell here 
Let the rooms 

Be full of contentment 
Let love abide here 

Love of one another 
Love of everyone 

Love of God 
and love of life itself 
Let us remember that 

As many hands build a house 
So many hearts make a school. 

Principal:  Mr Michael Mifsud 

30 Collith Avenue, Bligh Park 2756 

PO Box 5724, South Windsor, 2756 

Phone (02) 4587 8915    

Website: www.chisholmblighpark.catholic.edu.au 

Email:  chisholm@parra.catholic.edu.au 
SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

8.15am – 3.45pm 

Parish Priest: Fr Robert William 
Sacramental Co-Ordinator:  Mrs Cita Adams 
Phone (02) 4577 3073   Fax (02) 4577 2124 



 

 

FROM THE REC 
 

Sunday Mass at Chisholm 
Mass is held here at Chisholm every Sunday at 9:30am. Each 
Sunday, a small community gathers together in the school 
MPA to celebrate Mass, followed by a light morning tea. 
 

 

The Social Justice Team, led by 
Miss Fizely, is a very active group 
within Chisholm. They work for the 
needs of those who are 
marginalized or who have little. 
The Winter Sleepout was one of 
those special events that our 
students experienced to give them 
time to realise the needs of the 
homeless in the Hawkesbury.  
Thank you Miss Fizely for all the 
work you do with the students to 
raise awareness about Social Justice issues. Thank you 
also to parents who support their children to make a 
difference, your generosity is appreciated. 
 

Next term, school Masses will be at 11.30am. This change 
is to accommodate Fr. Robert as he will not have an 
assistant priest and he has daily Parish Masses as well as 
Masses at the Hospital. We appreciate his support at 
Chisholm with Masses as well as Reconciliation for each 
grade each term. 
 

In Christ,  

 

 
 

Merilyn Hancock– Religious Education Co-ordinator  
 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY FRIDAY 16TH JUNE 2017 
 

In Week 8 of this term the Chisholm Staff went on an inter-
school road trip to other schools within the Diocese. Staff 
travelled to St. Anthony’s at Girraween, Mary Immaculate 
at Quakers Hill, Our Lady of the Way at Emu Plains and 
Our Lady of the Rosary at St Mary’s (all of which utilise agile 
learning spaces). The purpose of these visits was to look at 
some of the great practices that are happening in these 
schools and then bring these ideas back to our school 
community. The staff were able to discuss what they had 
seen and consider what, if any, strategies or instruction 
could be improved in our school. All of our staff are 
committed to their own learning and the road trip was a 
valuable part of this. All with the aim to continue offering our 
students the best quality learning we can. 
 

PARTIAL ABSENCES / LATE ARRIVALS 
 

Thank you to all of the parents who have been supportive in 
reducing the large number of unexplained absences by 
signing in their child/children if they are late arriving to school 
after the 8:45am bell. 
The school is legally required to keep accurate attendance 
records for all students. By signing in to school if late or signing 
out if leaving early, you ensure that your child’s partial absence 
is recorded as explained. Any unsigned late arrivals are 
recorded as unexplained. All class rolls are legal documents 
so accuracy is essential. We appreciate that mornings are 
often a busy time for families and that unforeseen 
circumstances do arise. However, we encourage and value 
punctuality with school hours.  
Thank you for supporting Chisholm’s efforts and for working 
together in this matter. 
 
 

HOLIDAY HOMEWORK 
 

As your children will no doubt be aware, the conclusion of 
this week brings with it the beginning of the holidays. Some 
parents ask if there are any tasks that their children can 
complete during this time, or if teachers could issue any 
extra work for their child. Obviously there are a lot of things 
that kids could do, with the number one priority being 
reading. But often the activities we can engage in as a 
family are the most rewarding and beneficial during this 
time. The holidays can give some of us extra time to talk 
and engage with our kids away from the ongoing demands 
that can be tied around and after school. Home D.I.Y. 
projects, day trips, shopping and even game times, when 
planned well can provide quality learning opportunities for 
our kids. More importantly when we put the academics 
aside, the quality learning of sharing, listening, loving and 
embracing opportunities to be with each other are 
cherished and precious moments that can often be fleeting 
during the business of school time. So, during these 
holidays, let’s embrace this time to be with each other as I 
know our teachers will be doing the same with their loved 
ones. 
 

CHISHOM STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
EVERY LEARNER EVERY DAY 

 

Our most recent Attendance figure for 2017 is: 

88.3% 
As a school, we are above Diocesan average of 84% and 
1.7 % below the Diocesan target. 
  

Our Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 students are at or above 
the target at 90.0%, 93.3% and 90.9% respectively.  
  

Thanks again for your wonderful support.  
Let’s aim for all grades to be above the average. 
Attendance EVERY DAY is important.  

 
 

YEAR 6 WINTER SLEEPOUT 
 

On Friday 23rd June, twenty two Year 6 students participated 
in the Winter Sleepout. This was a cold night in the MPA and 
the students only had one cup of soup and a bread roll to help 
them gain a better understanding of homelessness. A 
representative from St Vincent de Paul came out to speak to 
the students and raise their awareness of this social justice 
issue. 
 

A huge thank you to Mrs McNamara, Miss Kay, Miss Tabone 
and Miss Triebe for sleeping out with us. Thank you also to Mr 
Sultana and Villi's for donating the soup. 
 

Jana Fizely- Social Justice 

 



 

SPORT 
 

Years 3-6 Athletics Carnival 
Last Wednesday our Primary students competed in the 
2017 Chisholm Athletics Carnival.  Well done to all the 
students who participated with enthusiasm, showing 
great team spirit and wonderful sportsmanship.  
A huge thank you to the parent helpers Samantha Tanti, 
Rod Hair, Simone Usher, Suzanne Bosque, Rochelle 
Weller and Rebecca Furness it was truly appreciated by 
all. A huge thank you to the staff for your support and to 
the Bede Polding students who helped as officials.  
 

Athletics Results 
Champion House: Gold  
Team Spirit: Blue  
 

Junior Boy -  Nate Gill 
11 Years Boy -  Toby Camilleri and Dylan Bryan 
11 Years Girl -   Chloe Teuma 
Senior Boy -   Adrian Sultana  
Senior Girl -   Taylah Mitchell  
 

Year 5-6 Boys Football Gala Day  
Well done to the senior boys’ football teams who 
competed in the Stage 3 Gala Day. You must be 
commended for your great team spirit and behaviour.  
A huge thank you to Mr Tunks and Mr Wallace for 
coaching the teams. Thank you also to Kyle and 
Matthew from Bede Polding for refereeing on the day. 
 

MacKillop Softball  
Well done to Abigail Saba, Jarred Ryan, Darcy Williams, 
and Ashlee Hedges on representing the Parramatta 
Diocesan Softball teams at the MacKillop Trials last 
week.  
Congratulations to Abigail, Jarred and Darcy on making 
the 2017 MacKillop Girls and Boys Softball Teams.  
A fantastic effort! 
 

Year 3-4 Football Gala Day 
Good luck to our 2 boys and 1 girls team that will 
compete on Thursday at the Parramatta Diocese 
Football Gala Day at Penrith. 
 

MacKillop Cross Country  
Great work Bree Rawlings, Callum Kent, Fynn Callanan 
and Nate Gill who recently ran in the MacKillop Cross 
Country at Eastern Creek.  
 

URGENT - Coaches Needed 
We are looking for netball coaches for the St Nicholas 
Netball Gala Day at Penrith on Tuesday 22 August. If 
you are available to assist please contact Mrs Baxter 
through the school office.  
 

Karen Baxter – Sports Co-ordinator 
 

SPARE UNIFORMS 
 

A reminder that if your child comes home wearing a 
uniform item from our spare clothing pool, could you 
please wash the item and return it to the school 
office promptly. 
 

THANK YOU 
 

Thank you to Mrs Sarah Kelly for 
everything you do for the Chisholm 
Community. 
 

CHISHOLM’S GOT TALENT 
 

The Chisholm's Got Talent GRAND FINAL is almost here 
 

  - Friday, 30th June 
  - Begins at 9am 
  - Will be held in the MPA 

 

All parents are invited to watch the talent that students 
from across the school have to share 
 
 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

TERM 2  

Wed June 28 Santana OôBryan, Cheryl Ayoub 
Thurs June 29 Liz Vassallo, Nicole Spiteri 

Fri June 30 Alanna Carstairs, Frances Wallace 

TERM 3 
Mon July 17 HELP NEEDED 

Tues July 18 Amanda Allen 
Wed July 19 Alanna Carstairs, 
Thurs July 20 Coralie Livingston 

Fri July 21 Tami Adams, Elizabeth Williams 
Mon July 24 HELP NEEDED 
Tues July 25 Sarah Kelly 

Wed July 26 Bernadette Sciberras, Gabby Mifsud 
 

 

We run a busy canteen, and are always looking for more 
helpers. If I have left your name off the roster, or you can 
assist in the canteen, please ring me on 0421 907 442 
or see me at the canteen. 
You can find a copy of the Term 3 roster on the school 
website and skoolbag app at the end of this week. 
 

Thank you 
 

Sandra Goldsbrough - Canteen Co-ordinator 
 

 

 
 
 

 
Congratulations to the following students who 

celebrate their birthday over the coming weeks:  
Jayden Cadden, Elaina Teuma, Sharla Ford, Gea Tuguinay, 
Cebastian Dabinett, Zharia Kourtis, Ebonie Teuma, Tya Wilson, 
Ella Bongiorno, Travis Evgenias, Holly Merryfull,  
Elizabeth Deters-Horan, Edgar Sharples, Jack Mitchell,  
Thomas Flint, Marc Roquid, Adrian Buttigieg, Elyse Mathew, 
Riley Yeates, Mikaylah Dimech, Chloe Oliver, Anissa Mizzi,  
Zac Vassallo, Nate Wallace, Bree Rawlings, Ashleigh Bradford, 
Lukas Jakovljevic, Hunter Korte, Riley Tunks, Zara Hume,  
Tyra Ayoub, Jaiden Wood, Keely Knight, Natalia Sherry,  
Lucas Ashton, Kara Calverley, Rhys Bobart, Riley Cavanagh, 
Blake Gosper, Cameron Hedges, Jarrod Gauci. 
 

 



 

 

Collaborative Learning 

 

What is collaborative learning? 

It is based on the view that knowledge is a social construct. We learn by communicating and interacting with one 

another. 
  

Activities are based on four main principles: 
¶ The learner or student is the primary focus of instruction. 

¶ Interaction and ódoingô are of primary importance. 

¶ Working in groups is an important mode of learning. 

¶ Developing solutions to real-world problems are incorporated into the learning. 

  

How is collaborative learning incorporated into our activities at Chisholm? 
Children are encouraged to work in pairs or small groups to discuss concepts, or find solutions to problems. This 

often takes place in a class session after students have been introduced to a topic through reading materials, 

videos or teacher notes. It is based on the notion that two or three heads are better than one and that students 

teach each other by addressing misunderstandings and clarifying misconceptions. 

What does the research say about collaborative learning or group work? 

¶ Research shows that educational experiences that are active, social, contextual, engaging and student 

driven lead to deeper learning. 

What are the benefits of collaborative learning? 
¶ Development of higher-level thinking, verbal communication, organisation and leadership skills. 

¶ Promotion of student/teacher interaction. 

¶ Increase in student perseverance, self esteem and responsibility.  

¶ Exposure to and an increase in understanding different perspectives. 

¶ Preparation for real life social and work situations. 
Source:https://www.cte.cornell.edu/teaching-ideas/engaging-students/collaborative-learning.html 
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